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CBO estimates that implementing H.R. 3978 would have no significant cost over the next 
five years. Enacting this legislation would not affect direct spending or revenues. 
 
The bill would allow the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) to accept non-
monetary gifts, including real and personal property and services, for certain authorized 
activities of the Center for Domestic Preparedness that it would not otherwise be able to 
accept under current law. DHS would be required to report to Congress each year on the 
gifts received as a result of this bill. Because such gifts would be non-monetary and 
would, in most cases, not amount to a significant value, CBO estimates that 
implementing H.R. 3978 would not significantly affect the federal budget. 
 
H.R. 3978 contains no intergovernmental or private-sector mandates as defined in the 
Unfunded Mandates Reform Act and would not affect the budgets of state, local, or tribal 
governments. 
 
The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Daniel Hoople. This estimate was approved by 
Theresa Gullo, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 


